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DEAR EDITOR,

It is well known that due to multiple factors, psychiatric patients experience almost a decade 
of delay until intervention (DUI) to initiate a mental health treatment1. Moreover, some authors 
have already pointed out to a marked increase in mortality rate in individuals with mental 
disorders, highlighting a worse and delayed quality of healthcare for psychiatric patients 
with non-psychiatric illnesses2. Considering the fact that acutely mentally ill patients can be 
challenging, especially for untrained health staff, alongside with all the psychological and 
environmental stress precipitated by the COVID-19 pandemic, psychiatric patients are currently 
under even higher risk of medical negligence and larger DUI.

In order to overcome such a bleak state of affairs, we propose a combined intervention 
on three levels. First, there is the education of health professionals to-be. A recent multicenter 
controlled study3 proposed an antistigma intervention curriculum (ASIC), where medical 
students were submitted to clinical encounters with people living with serious mental illnesses 
followed by supervised small group discussions. Authors found that ASIC was effective in 
reducing stigma and also in changing attitudes toward psychiatry as a career choice. 

Second, regarding treatment delivery, programs such as ASIC should be made available 
to professionals working at any health service potentially involved in the care of psychiatric 
patients. Besides, it is imperative that before overburdening the health staff with further 
responsibilities (courses, training, extra work hours, etc.), that health administrators take a 
time to remember usually forgotten practices that promote stress buffering and facilitates the 
emotional ventilation amongst professionals, in order to create a safe and healthy working 
environment.

Last, but not least, there is a well-known juxtaposition between psychiatric symptoms 
precipitated by stress and symptoms from general medical conditions, such as tremors, 
tachycardia, sweating, shortness of breath, and fatigue. However, such symptoms are not all 
equally modulated by the mental status4. For instance, chronic fatigue is known for having a 
low placebo response5 and could be a more reliable indicator of respiratory compromise than 
self-reported dyspnea in pre-acute pulmonary failure. Considering the paucity of evidence 
in that regard, we acknowledge that such statement is highly speculative, but that should 
not stop us from inquiring into the merits of identifying red flags that may help health care 
providers discriminating psychiatric symptoms from symptoms indicating the need for urgent 
clinical intervention. In fact, it should be an incentive for fostering more research initiatives in 
the realm of liaison psychiatry services. This knowledge might promote better quality of care, 
reducing the DUI of psychiatric patients and consequently reduce their high mortality.
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Thus, COVID-19 pandemic evidence the worse quality of 
care that people living with severe mental illnesses might 
suffer in our general hospitals. Therefore, it is time to change 
teaching, clinical and research settings in order to promote 
the best quality of care to patients with psychiatric illnesses. 
Treating the most vulnerable individuals of our society, 
especially those with severe mental diseases is urgent and 
addressing this issue will help not only patients with mental 
illnesses but all the community.
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